Dr. Bert A. Hash, School of Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Hash:

I am sorry that I have a date to deliver a commendement address at the Marysville High School on May 22nd.

Personally, Bert, I feel that the date is so late, and with examinations coming on that we will not have nearly the turn-out that we would have had before the pressure was on. I can see everywhere people are passing up a lot of the extras to get on the main item of quizzes.

I talked to Gene about Brown's Grove, and there must of necessity be much work done out there to make the place habitable. However, I will be very glad to cooperate with him toward getting a suitable place, but as I stated before, I believe we are getting too far along to have the turn-out that we might have had a couple of weeks ago.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA sAH